Mr. Clyde Wiley, Lakin, Kansas.

Dear Clyde:

Our new term at the University started November 1st. Due to war conditions, our semesters have changed. Our next semester starts March 1st, and by that time our basketball season, of course, will be over.

I will be happy to learn if you are interested in attending the University of Kansas when the March semester begins.

I note by the clippings which you enclosed that you certainly have been rolling them in. I notice, too, that Schnellbacher, Sublette star center, made 30 points. Otto Scheellbacher, his older brother, played one fine season for us here before he was called in the service. He has two left upon his return.

I am sending you our basketball schedule and would be happy to have you as our guest either at the Nebraska game on January 12, or the Iowa State game on January 27. Won't you write me and tell me if you can make one of these dates? I would be happy to talk to you, and feel that you would like the University very much.

You state that you are trying to decide what college to attend. In what do you expect to major? Or are you just interested in getting a college degree?

Hoping to hear from you in the near future, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

PCA: AH